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July 7, 2023 

Senator Jonathan Dismang, Co-Chair 
Representative Frances Cavenaugh, Co-Chair 
Performance Evaluation & Expenditure Review Committee 
Arkansas Legislative Council  
State Capitol Building 
Little Rock, AR  72201 

RE: FY 24 Restricted Reserve Fund Transfer Recommendation 

Dear Co-Chairs: 

Pursuant to Act 561 of 2023 (3), as Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, I 
am recommending the transfer of the following Restricted Reserve 
Funds:  

• Department of Education – Elementary & Secondary Education -
Educational Freedom Account Set Aside $15,000,000

• University of Arkansas at Pine Bluff - UAPB Land Grant Set-Aside
$2,000,000 

• DFA-Disbursing Officer – Law Enforcement Stipends Set-
Aside $12,000,000

• DFA-Disbursing Officer – Drug Task Force Set-Aside $2,500,000
• DFA-Disbursing Officer – Economic Development Districts Set-

Aside $120,000
• DFA-Disbursing Officer – Pregnancy Help Organization Grant Set-

Aside $1,000,000
• University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences – UAMS NCI Set-

Aside $100,000,000
• Parks, Heritage & Tourism - Various General Discretionary

Majority Vote Set-Aside      $1,000,000
• Department of Commerce – Insurance Department – EBD or

Contingency Set-Aside $6,302,497.57
• Department of Commerce – Insurance Department – EBD or

Contingency Set-Aside $4,465,275.85
• Department of Commerce – Insurance Department – EBD or

Contingency Set-Aside $117,928.08
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Sincerely, 

Larry W. Walther 
Cabinet Secretary 
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Division of Elementary and Secondary Education 

May 11, 2023 

Larry Walther, Secretary 

Department of Finance and Administration 

1509 West 7th St 

Little Rock, AR 72201 

Dear Secretary Walther, 

The Arkansas Department of Education requests $15,000,000 from the Educational 

Freedom Account Set Aside of the Restricted Reserve fund pursuant to Act 561 of 2023, 

Section 3. 

Every Arkansas family deserves access to the best possible school options for their 

children. The Arkansas Children's Educational Freedom Account Program empowers 

parents to choose a school based on students' individual needs. 

This funding will allow the division start EFA accounts for the students starting the 

program in the 2023-24 school year. General Revenue funds are dispersed at the end of 

each month based on the revenues received by the state. Without the release of funding 

the division will be unable to make first quarter payments prior to the start of the school 

year. 

Pending your approval of this request, I ask that you schedule this item for consideration 

at the next meeting of the Joint Budget Committee for appropriate action as required by 

law. 

"'-'-'..,...""'ers 

CFO, Arkansas Department of Education 

Four Capitol Mall I Little Rock, AR 7220 I I dese.arkansas.gov I (50 I) 682-4475 
An Equal Opportunity Employer 
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1200 North University Drive, Mail Slot 4982 · Pine Bluff, AR 71601 

Office: (870) 575-8470 · Fax: (870) 575-4645 · Email: chancellor@uapb.edu 

www.uapb.edu/chancellor 
UAPB is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Institution 

Office of the Chancellor 

June 15, 2023 

Larry W. Walther 

Secretary, Department of Finance and Administration 

Chief Fiscal Officer - State of Arkansas 

1509 W 7th Street 

Little Rock, Arkansas 72201 

Dear Secretary Walther, 

I am writing to follow up with you in requesting the release of land-grant matching funds to the 

University of Arkansas at Pine Bluff for fiscal year 2023-24. During the Regular Session of the 94th General 

Assembly, the members appropriated $2 million for the “UAPB Land Grant Set-Aside” in Act 561 Section 3 (15), 

which had the strong support of Governor Sarah Huckabee Sanders. 

As you are aware, UAPB was designated a land grant institution in 1890. Congress authorizes funding 

for state land-grant universities for research and extension in the agriculture industry. Years ago, Congress 

mandated that states provide matching funds for those federal appropriations. The federal funding and state 

matching funds make it possible for UAPB to carry out a very important part of its mission—outreach and 

extension. With these funds, UAPB is able to assist the agriculture needs of Arkansans across the state, giving 

special attention to the aquaculture industry and to small and minority farmers. 

This funding is much needed to help sustain the Aquaculture and Fisheries Center of Excellence, which 

supports the aquaculture industry and is recognized as a leader in aquaculture/fisheries teaching, research and 

extension programs. It is the only comprehensive aquaculture program within the University of Arkansas 

System to combine resident instruction, research, and extension responsibilities into one comprehensive unit. 

Moreover, the UAPB Sweet Potato Seed Program, which helps Arkansas farmers boost their yield by allowing 

them to plant first generation slips (transplants), is substantially supported by the funds.   

We are grateful to Governor Sanders and the legislature for their support of our university and the land-

grant matching funds that aid in covering the unmet portion of the state’s matching funds for UAPB for 2023-

24.  

We sincerely appreciate you giving attention to our funding request. Please contact me if you have any 

questions or need additional information. 

Sincerely, 

Laurence B. Alexander, J.D., Ph.D. 

Chancellor  

CC: Morgan Warbington, Education Liaison to the Governor 

BA 0160/0135
FC BM8
Fund KCCJBM8
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STATE OF ARKANSAS 

Department of Finance 

and Administration 

June 20, 2023 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

1509 West Seventh Street, Suite 401 
Post Office Box 3278 

Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278 
PHbne:(501)682-224i 

Fax: (501) 682-1029 
www .arkansas.gov/dfa 

Secretary Larry W. Walther 
Department of Finance and Administration 
Secretary's Office 
1509 West 7th Street, Ste 401 
PO Box 3278 
Little Rock, AR 72203-3278 

Dear Secretary Walther: 

As authorized in Act 561 of2023 Section 3(a)25 the Arkansas Department of Finance and 
Administration Disbursing Officer respectfully requests $2,500,000 be released from the Drug 
Task Force Set-Aside and be transferred to the Miscellaneous Agencies Fund for State Dnig 
Crime Enforcement and Prosecution Grant awards (HUA0154). 

Annual disbursements from DFA-IGS for the Drug Task Forces (DTFs) total $3.64M. The DTFs 
are supported using a combination of federal and state dollars, including the Drug Crime 
Assessment Fee special revenue fund. 

The federal JAG grant covers approximately 48% of the total disbursements; the remainder is. 
provided from state funds. Because access to the federal grant occurs later in the calendar year, 
this affects the flow of funds to the DTFs. 

The state set-aside of $2.5M appropriated in Act 561, will greatly alleviate the strain by making 
the funds available timely for distribution. The set-aside along with the special revenue fund and 
the $IM in state match dollars will allow for advancement of funds quarterly to the DTFs based 
on their annual budget. The DTFs will be required to provide quarterly reporting of their 
expenditures for reconciliation. 

As always, I appreciate consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Uk-� 
Alan McVey 
DF A Chief of Staff/Chief Financial Officer 

Cc: Melanie Hazeslip, OAS Administrator 

BA: 0620
Func Area: ADMN
FC: BF6
Fund: HUA0154
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STATE OF ARKANSAS 

Department of Finance 

and Administration 

June 20, 2023 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 
1509 West Seventh Street, Suite 40 l 

Post Office Box 3278 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278 

Phone: (501) 682-2242 
Fax: (501) 682-1029 

www.arkansas.gov/dfa 

Secretary Larry W. Walther 
Department of Finance and Administration 
Secretary's Office 
1509 West 7th Street, Ste 401 
PO Box 3278 
Little Rock, AR 72203-3278 

Dear Secretary Walther: 

As authorized in Act 561 of2023 Section 3(a)26 the Arkansas Department of Finance and­
Administration Disbursing Officer respectfully requests $120,000 be released from the 
Economic Development Districts Set-Aside and be transferred to the DF A Disbursing Officer 
Arkansas Economic Development Districts Fund (NDP0024). 

This funding will be transferred in equal amounts to the eight Economic Development Districts. 

As always, I appreciate consideration. 

Sincerely, 

AlanMcVey 
DF A Chief of Staff/Chief Financial Officer 

Cc: Melanie Hazeslip, OAS Administrator 

BA: 0620
Func Area: ADMN
FC: BF7
Fund: NDP0024
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University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences 
4301 West Markham Street, Slot. 632 
Little Rock, AR 72205-7199 

ADGeorge@uams.edu 

Amanda George, CPA, MHSA  
 Vice Chancellor for Finance & 
  Chief Financial Officer  

July 3, 2023 

Secretary Larry Walther 
Department of Finance and Administration 
1509 West Seventh Street 
Little Rock, AR  72201 

Secretary Walther: 

Pursuant to §3(a)(5) and §3(b)(2) of Act 561 of 2023, the University of Arkansas for Medical 
Sciences is requesting release of funds from the Restricted Reserve Fund, UAMS NCI Set-Aside.   
We respectfully request release of all funds in the amount of $100,000,000 to fund TCU0000 for 
our Winthrop P. Rockefeller Cancer Institute (WPRCI).    UAMS will use these funds to 
reimburse personnel, operations and capital outlay costs associated with WPRCI in pursuit of 
NCI designation. 

Sincerely, 

Amanda George, CPA, MHSA 
Vice Chancellor for Finance, Chief Fiscal Officer 
University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences 

BA 0150
Fund: TCU0000
FC: X59
MPK
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Sarah Huckabee Sanders 

Governor 

Shea Lewis 

Interim Secretary 

July 7, 2023 

Mr. Larry Walther 

Secretary 

Department of Finance and Administration 

1509 West 7th Street 

Little Rock, Arkansas 72203 

RE: Restricted Reserve Funds Request 

Dear Secretary Walther: 

The Arkansas Department of Parks, Heritage and Tourism respectfully requests $1,000,000.00 from 

the Restricted Reserve Fund pursuant to Act 561 of 2023, Section 3, to be used for matching funds for 

a grant through the U.S. Economic Development Administration. 

Pending your approval of this request, I ask that you schedule this item for consideration at the next 

meeting of the PEER Committee of the Arkansas Legislative Council for appropriate action as required 

by law. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request and feel free to contact me or my staff if you require 

any additional information. 

Shea Lewis 

Interim Secretary and Director of Arkansas State Parks 

Office of the Secretary 

One Capitol Mall, Suite 38 • Little Rock, AR 72201 • 501-324-9162 

Adpht.Arkansas.gov 
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